Faculty Scholarship Committee Meeting

February 5, 2008,  12:30 pm,  Hamblin Hall 002

minutes
in attendance:  Mrs. Conner, Dr. Ford, Mr. Hodges, Dr. Ledbetter, Dr. Mutepa, Mr. Skeens, Dr. Wamsley

guest:  Dr. James Rowley, WVSU Foundation

The meeting was called to order at 12:33 pm.  Minutes of the previous Committee meeting of November 8, 2007 were reviewed.  Dr. Wamsley moved to accept, Dr. Ledbetter seconded, and the minutes were approved unanimously.

At the previous meeting, the Committee asked Mr. Skeens (being the Committee's CTC representative) to learn the will of the CTC Faculty with respect to their participation in the WVSU Faculty Endowed Scholarship.  Presented the options of


A.  remain a part of the WVSU Faculty Endowed Scholarship, then when their donations reach the 

minimum level for a Foundation endowed fund ($10,000), CTC students will be awarded a 

share equal to that of a WVSU college;  or


B.  withdraw their donations from the WVSU Faculty Endowed Scholarship and do with it as they 


choose

Mr. Skeens reported that his CTC colleagues chose the former, "A".

The only remaining sticking point in the proposed Memorandum of Understanding for this scholarship was in the "Stipulations" section.  Dr. Ledbetter reported that, several days before this meeting, he had met with Dr. Rowley and Ms. Baldwin of the WVSU Foundation, and had reached an agreement.  The agreement they presented to the Committee was that the original/standard wording in the MOU would remain, but that the Committee would attach a statement of our own terms, to which the Foundation will agree and abide.  Dr. Ledbetter will distribute this attachment, along with the full MOU, via email.  The Committee agreed that, if the MOU plus attachment is satisfactory to all Committee members, we would indicate our agreement by email, and that that agreement would amount to a formal resolution to accept the same.  The Committee agreed (Dr. Ledbetter moved, Dr. Wamsley seconded, unanimous assent) that, following approval of the MOU and attachment, the WVSU Faculty Scholarship Committee would be ready to present this plan to the Faculty Senate.  Dr. Ford said that he would notify the Committee as to when this would happen, and asked for volunteers to help present it to the Senate. 

Mr. Skeens asked about the administrative charge of 1.5% of the principle, whether the amount was the standard for all Foundation donations, if it was an excessive amount, etc.  Dr. Rowley expressed his sympathy with the sentiment, but countered that the Foundation needs funds with which to operate and pay salaries.  Mr. Hodges said that the amount within reasonable bounds.  Dr. Ledbetter asked if 1.5% might represent more than the total interest earned by the Scholarship.  Dr. Rowley clarified by pointing out that the 1.5% comes out of the 5% total yield, not from the 3.5% net yield.  Mr. Hodges asked for clarification on a number of specifics in the MOU, and these were fielded by Dr. Rowley and members of the Committee.

As part of a general discussion of the Foundation, Dr. Rowley said that the Foundation has assets totaling over $5,000,000.  He told the Committee that the WVSU Endowed Faculty Scholarship is very important, "the showpiece of the Foundation".

Dr. Skeens asked about fairness with respect to the CTC's portion of the Scholarship: Would the fees be pro-rated?  Would the Interest be pro-rated?  Dr. Rowley and members of the Committee replied that, because all monies collected are folded into the same account, the answer to the questions is "yes".

Dr. Ford related that Dr. Jerry Levine, President of the Faculty Senate, had appointed a liaison between the Senate and this Committee.  Dr. Ford learned of this in a phone conversation with the liaison, and didn't catch the name.  The liaison was to have attended this meeting, but did not.

____________________________________

Moving beyond the MOU, Dr. Wamsley asked about the time frame for awarding scholarship money.  The Committee agreed that, assuming no unforeseen problems, applications could be taken and selected in Fall 2008, and money awarded for Spring 2009.

Mrs. Conner pointed out that the Committee has more work to do, namely fund raising for the Scholarship.  The Committee discussed strategies for encouraging donations, including introducing awardees to the general Faculty and publishing the names of Faculty donors.  This latter idea comes with both plusses and minuses.  It was suggested that the minuses might be mitigated by having "anonymous" donors, to provide cover for Faculty who feel that publicizing of their non-participation might be held against them.  Other issues were raised and briefly discussed, including how we would keep track of donors and donations, publicity, and how to encourage CTC participation.

The meeting adjourned at 1:30.

minutes:  R. Ford

